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2017 

 President 
  Jerry Kawatski 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  Mel Stark 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Jim Haas 
  Jerry Oesterreich 
  Bob Schumann 
  Mark Steffen 
 

 Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webmaster Coordinator 
  Steve Heinemann 

 

Membership Dues 

Membership dues are $40.00 per year. Dues are 
due on February 15 of each year. Members 
receive a 50% discount on dues by working a 
minimum 4 hours for the club throughout the 
year. Members who have not paid their dues by 
the due date will not receive credit for hours 
worked and will have their name removed from 
the club roster. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the 
second Monday of the month at Fox Run Lanes 
in Waukesha. The Board typically meets 45 
minutes prior to the member meeting. 

Spark and Sputter 

The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is 
published 6 times per year on the even 
numbered months. The deadline for articles and 
pictures for the newsletter is 2 weeks prior to the 
newsletter being published. Send items to be 
published in the newsletter to Bob Merner at 
romer512@gmail.com 
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Oscar Salcedo 

Mario Waters 

Nick Bower 
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Plenty to eat 



6 

 

 

Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting August 14, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order with 34 members present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers and Board members were introduced.  

President’s Report:  Jerry Kawatski began a discussion about the Car Show. The Chairpersons of the various 
areas talked of problems and changes that they would like to see implemented for next year. There was a nice 
turnout of show cars for the show with approximately 400 cars in attendance. The cooking crew and food tent 
crew did a good job. More coolers and tables would be helpful There were several attendees who brought their 
dogs to the park. It is proposed that next year there be a statement on the registration form regarding that 
dogs are not allowed in the park, and that carry ins are not permitted per city ordinance. 

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann had no report 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Young did not have a report on the results of the show as all the numbers have not 
been finalized. 

Secretary’s Report:  Mel Stark read the minutes from the July meeting, the minutes were approved as read. 

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:   Reported that Ray Terry is having more problems. He is finding blood in his urine. 

Car Show Tee Shirts:  Mark Orevetz was not at the meeting, however, a sample of the 2017 Car Show shirt was 
displayed. Show participants who preregister receive a free shirt. Participants who register day of show do not. 
Club members may purchase a Car show shirt at Car Show Central 

 

Checking out the treasures 

PICNIC 

 & AUCTON 



7 

 

Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting September 11, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order with 27 members present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers and Board members were introduced.  

President’s Report:  Jerry Kawatski began the meeting by saying that the sale of Fox Run Lanes has been 
finalized. Bob Boehnen continued that the party who owns Sunset Bowl now owns Fox Run Lanes. The 
Waukesha Old Car Club will continue to hold it’s monthly meeting at Fox Run Lanes. 

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann had no report 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Young gave a report of income and expenses for the month of August. He also gave a 
projected report for the Car Show. He has not received all he invoices to know what the final costs will be. 

Secretary’s Report:  Mel Stark read the minutes from the August meeting, the minutes were approved as read. 

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:  Kathy Jones reported that she will be receiving a new kidney. We wish her well and a 
speedy recovery. 

Car Show Tee Shirts:  Mark Orevetz has a limited supply of 2017 Car Show tee shirts remaining. Not all sizes are 
available. He will not be bringing them to the meetings, but if you want one, you can contact him by phone or 
email. 

Fall Jefferson:  Fall Jefferson will be September 22-24. The club will be setting up the tent for members to sell 
under. To offset the cost of space rental members selling under the tent are charged $10.00, if they help setup 
and teardown and $15.00 if you don’t help. 

West Allis Car Show:  The West Allis Car show will be held October 1. If you plan on attending and want to park 
with the Club contact Harry Rozanski @ 366-3886 and they will try to save you a place to park. It will be on 
Greenfield Ave between 71st and 72nd Street. 

 

Fall Tour:  Dale Schneider has planned a Fall Tour to West Central WI on Friday, Oct 13th to the 15th, we'll 
meet at the Mobil Quarry Mart, N52W23206 Lisbon Rd., Sussex. We'll leave at 8 am and will take a scenic tour 
route from Sussex to the Super 8 Motel, (507) 454-6066, in Winona, MN. we will stay there Friday and Saturday 
night. You will have to make your own reservations. Reservations have to be made ASAP, preferably by the 
13th to guarantee room availability. 

Saturday we will visit Elmers Auto & Toy Museum, in Fountain City, WI. He's got a large collection of peddle 
cars and, probably over 100 plus classic cars and a mega toy display. Senior price is $8 otherwise it's $9. 

There will be an apple orchard, winery and or brewery to tour on Saturday and Sunday. We'll also and take a 
scenic, leisurely return route back on Sunday. 

A lot of effort is put into planning events so if you can, please response to me letting me 
know if your going so I have a idea how many people to plan for. Also if you have 
recommendations or questions contact Dale @ 262-252-3035.  

 

Halloween Party:  There are no plans for a Halloween Party this year. 

Waukesha Christmas Parade:  The Waukesha Christmas Parade will be November 19, 2017. 
The parade starts at 4:00pm. More details will be provided in the next newsletter and at the 
meetings. 
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For Sale:   2004 Jeep Wrangler parts, (TJ) 

Winch bracket for 2” hitch, $50.00 

Soft top with windows and frames, $600.00 

Front hitch, $50.00 

Front stabilizer bar with quick disconnects, $85.00 

Rear door holder, $25.00 

2003 Suzuki XL7 class III hitch and wiring, Curt #03517 $25.00 

Trailer ramps 1000 lbs. maximum capacity  $40.00 

1976 Butterfly sailboat and trailer $1100.00 

Contact Jerry Oesterreich @262-691-9595 or 262-352-9349 

BURNETT BUTTERFLY SAILBOAT 

EXCELLENT CONDITION 

INCLUDES: TRAILER W/SPARE TIRE,  TONGUE DOLLY,  MAST HEAD 

FLY,  BOOMVANE,  DAGGER BOARD SNUBBER,  HARKEN RATCHET 

BLOCK.  

PRICE $1100.00 

Contact Jerry Oestterreich @ 262-691-9595 or 262-352-9349 

For Sale:  Big Block Olds 470 CID New freshly done, High Per-

formance head port work, New valves with 3 angle valve job, 

Engle Hi-Performance S/S Cam, KB pistons, Speed Pro Rings, 

Cleveite 77 bearings, Reconditioned rods, Balanced and Blue-

printed, Edlebrock intake. Asking $3500 Contact Dale Schnei-

der @ 262-252-3035 

For Sale: 1967 Chevrolet 327 CID, 4 bolt, aftermarket GM race 

block, Stroker 371 CID, Former race engine, S/S SRP Pistons, 

Crane cam.540/0555, GM angle plug turbo HP heads, Ported 

and polished. Dyno at over 550 HP, Fresh motor Asking $5500 

OBO, Contact Dale Schneider @ 262-252-3035 

For Sale: Chevrolet Big Block 484 CID 4 bolt block, L88 Steel 

crank, HP ported oval port heads, Engle S/S Hydraulic cam, S/S 

O/S HP valves, springs, pushrods etc., Edlebrock air gap intake. 

All new, Asking $4000 OBO, Contact Dale Schneider @ 262-

252-3035 

For Sale: 1968 El Camino, Texas car, More than 50% restored, 

New Floors, Factory air, Body near A-1, Many new parts, 

steering, spindles, rotors, brakes, tie rods, ball joints, steering 

shaft etc. SS tilt column and more. $6500 Firm. Contact Dale 

Schneider @ 262-252-3035 
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Kilpatrick 

Engine and Transmission 

James C. Kilpatrick 

President 

 2901 Badger Drive   Waukesha, WI 53188 

The club is inviting businesses to advertise in the 
Spark and Sputter. The advertising year goes from 
March to March. If you would like to have a 
business card ad in the Spark & Sputter plus on 
the club web site, please contact me via email at 
 stevehwocc@yahoo.com or at 262-782-4066. 

mailto:stevehwocc@yahoo.com
tel:262-782-4066
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

 

 

 October 9 

Membership Meeting  

the Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

see page 2 

 October 13-15 

Fall Tour  see page 7 

 November 5 

Daylight savings time ends 

 November 13 

Membership Meeting  

the Board meets prior to the membership meeting   see 

page 2 

 November 19 

Waukesha Christmas Parade  see page 7 


